ISSUED: October 3, 2005

By The Commission:

By Motion submitted September 29, 2005, Questar Gas Company (Company) requests the Commission to delay any change in rates that may be made in this docket from October 1, 2005, to November 1, 2005. The Company makes this request because of the significantly increased natural gas market volatility arising from Hurricanes Katrina and Rita. This volatility may have an impact upon the level of costs treated through the 191 Account process and the rate changes that could be authorized in this docket. The Company is considering whether to amend its application and believes that the additional time requested will aid in better assessing the impacts which may be manifested during the rate effective period. We anticipate that interested parties to this docket will also benefit from the delay, as will we, in determining what an appropriate rate change might be.

Based upon the Motion and finding good cause to grant the requested relief, the Commission hereby ORDERS that any rate change authorized through this docket may be delayed to November 1, 2005.

DATED at Salt Lake City, Utah, this 3rd day of October, 2005.

/s/ Richard M. Campbell, Chairman

	/s/ Ron Allen, Commissioner
Attest:	
/s/ Julie Orchard	<u> </u>
Commission Secretary _{GW#46009}	

/s/ Ted Boyer, Commissioner